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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

SEPTEMBER 
  
      
26th – Whole School Assembly    27th – Debating Team 1 v Team 2 
28th – NO PSSA, LAST DAY OF TERM 
 
   
  

 ** Subscribe to our ‘Ironbark Ridge – Events’ Google calendar (see the app or the school website) 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Today’s Year 6 Fun Day was a roaring success! Our students in Years 5 to Kindy had a great 
time playing, competing, eating and making… and throwing wet sponges at me! 
Congratulations to our Year 6 students for their organisation and leadership skills. Thanks 
also to their teachers and Mr Ian for working so hard in the lead-up to the Fun Day. 
 
Book characters 
Last Wednesday’s Book Character Parade and Grandparents Day was a wonderful event, supported hugely 
by you, our community. Seeing and hearing stories about the shared reading going on in classrooms was 
really encouraging. I hope you use opportunities like this each year to spend time yourself modelling good 
reading habits. Maybe consider the idea of an evening routine for one night each week where a good book 
and a cosy seat replace the lure of the TV!  
 
Learning… a second language 
By now our Ironbark Ridge China Tour 2018 group of 20 students will be in Beijing, confronted by the stark 
reality that everyone around us speaks a different language! 
At Ironbark Ridge we believe strongly in the benefits to our students of learning a second language. There is 
much research and evidence to support this view. One quickly googled newspaper article lists ‘seven 
cognitive advantages’ that bilingualism offers the learner. 
https://www.telegraph.co.uk/education/educationopinion/10126883/Why-learn-a-foreign-language-Benefits-of-bilingualism.html 
For us at Ironbark Ridge, we want to see our students taking learning risks and developing a range of 
strategies for when they don’t know. Learning a second language, like Mandarin Chinese, can provide real 
opportunities for our students to climb down into the learning pit and practice these effective learner qualities. 
 
SBS (the TV channel) is currently running a competition for students who speak or learn a second language. 
See later in the newsletter for details from Ms Przyrembel, our language lead-teacher, about this fun and 
creative opportunity. 
 
Science & Technology 
In 2019 we will welcome the introduction of a new and improved Science and Technology K-10 syllabus, 
developed in NSW to match the Australian national curriculum. At Ironbark Ridge we have an enthusiastic and 
knowledgeable team of teachers who will oversee this change. It’s a wonderful opportunity for us to examine 
our current practices and impact on student growth in scientific skills K-6. We have made recent additions to 
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our learning resources from Telstra (thanks for the coding kits we won this year ) and from the NSW Dept. 
of Education through the STEMShare program (Stage 3 will have a lot of fun in Term 4 with these kits), and 
we are making further purchases using your ‘Technology Levy’ contributions this year. Our Year 6 students 
have recently completed an online assessment of their Scientific knowledge and skills called the VALID test, 
and results from this will be used to inform our whole-school decisions about Science and Technology learning 
K-6.  
 
NAPLAN 
Parents of Year 3 and Year 5 students will this week have received the envelope with their results. Our school 
completed the NAPLAN in 2018 on paper, a point worth noting given the media discussion about comparisons 
between paper and online versions of the test. Please read and consider your child’s results in light of the fact 
that NAPLAN provides only one measurement, on one day. Your child’s teacher is far more able to give you a 
reliable picture of their academic, social and physical growth and progress against the curriculum benchmarks. 
In the brief time that school staff have had online access to the whole-school picture from 2018 NAPLAN, we 
are very pleased with ongoing growth and achievement in many areas. Of particular note is the improved 
performance of our students as a whole in the area of Spelling… a success we attribute to the learning program 
you all helped us to implement over the past three years. I’ll discuss our school performance in more detail 
early next term once we’ve had more opportunity to ‘digest’ it all  
 
Class Contact email list 
As we have had a few new students and their families join our Ironbark Ridge community since Term 1 it is 
important to note that we operate a ‘Class Contacts’ system to help communicate a range of classroom and 
whole-school email messages. Each class has a generous and hard-working parent who has the task of 
passing on emails from classroom teachers, the school admin office and even our P&C. If you are not on your 
class email list, please email the school office at: ironbarkrg-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au and let our wonderful 
office staff know. They will email your details on to the relevant parent and you’ll be added to your class contact 
list(s). 
 
Website change 
You should notice a change to our school website. Note the new website address/URL, although the old 
address will still work as it currently ‘forwards’ you on to the new address. A new platform to host and 
manage the website is being used by the Dept of Education and unfortunately it went live on Thursday this 
week, 20th Sept. As several key members of the school executive are in China at present, we could, 
potentially, experience some problems with the connection and functionality of our school app. Presently the 
app ‘harvests’ information off the school website, and this link may not work as usual. Please be patient and 
we’ll get everything back in order during the upcoming holiday period  
https://ironbarkrg-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  
 
Parenting ideas 
This week your Class Contacts will email/forward-on an invitation for you to register your interest in an 
upcoming set of parenting lessons, designed and delivered by the staff of ‘Learning Links’. This parenting 
course is designed to equip and upskill you in managing behaviour from your children using the 123 Magic 
suite of strategies. I encourage you to consider attending, regardless of the level you feel your skills are at. 
We can all grow and improve the positive impact we have on our children’s development.  
 
With holidays approaching I would like to pass on all the best to your families from the staff at Ironbark Ridge. 
We know what a fantastic community you are and greatly enjoy working amongst you, feeling privileged to be 
a small part of the lives of your amazing children.  
 
Remember that school starts back for students on Monday 15th October as Term 4 has School Development 
Days at the end of the year. 
 
See you all then… rested and ready for a big Term 4! 
 
Nick Thomson 
Principal 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPALS’ REPORT  
 
Fun Day! 
Congratulations to our Year 6 students and teachers for a fantastic Fun Day yesterday. Our students 
had a terrific time participating in all the activities and raised around $1500 which will go towards their 
end of year festivities. Thank you to our Ironbark community for supporting our Year 6 team. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindergarten 2019 
Our Kindergarten teaching team presented an informative and insightful presentation last week to our 
2019 Kindergarten parents.  
 
With Term 3 almost over, we would like to remind parents that enrolments for Kindergarten 2019 are 
now due to be returned to school. If you live in our school catchment area and have a child who will 
be starting Kindergarten next year, please visit the front office or our website for an enrolment form. 
This will ensure the school can maintain places for all our in-area students and account for them in 
our planning for Orientation programs. Please see the school website calendar and attached parent 
planner for our Kindergarten Orientation dates.  
 
Parents, you can use the School Finder website https://education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index to 
locate your local primary school, as the catchment area for Ironbark Ridge PS has recently changed. 
 
North Kellyville Public School 
The new North Kellyville Public School is due to open for Term 1, 2019. New parents and families in 
the catchment for this school are encouraged to attend the consultation meeting, which will be held 
in the IRPS school hall next Tuesday evening, 25th September, at 6.30pm. Enrolment enquiries 
can be made by emailing the school: northkellyvillepublicschool@det.nsw.edu.au.  
 
Tell Us What You Think 
All parents are encouraged to complete the ‘Tell Them From Me’ survey. The parent survey helps to 
clarify and strengthen the important relationship between parent and school. The survey is designed 
to measure, assess and report insights from the parent point of view at the school and system levels.  
 
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/irps18 
 
Regular Attendance and Punctuality  
Daily school attendance is important for all children to succeed in education. Students are expected 
to arrive at school by 9am to maximise learning and minimise disruption to classes. Attendance rolls 
are marked daily at this time. Student supervision in the school playground commences at 8:30am, 
we do not encourage students to arrive before this time. If your child is going to be absent for any 
reason, a written note to the school is required. All students need to be signed into the office by an 
adult if they are late to school. The school day finishes at 3pm and students are dismissed. If you are 
unable to collect your child at 3pm, a phone call to the school is required to inform the administration 
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staff of the arrangements you have made for your child. Teachers are required to be at meetings and 
professional learning events from 3pm and are not available for after school supervision. At Ironbark 
Ridge PS we are fortunate to have a before and after school care program (KTOOSH) for those 
families who need to have care for their children outside of school hours. We encourage those families 
who are experiencing difficulty in collecting their children at 3pm to make arrangements with 
KTOOSH, to cater for the unexpected traffic that can occur near the school. Applications and 
information can be obtained from www.ktoosh.com.au  
 

 
 
Kerrie Pho and Kerry De Jager 
Deputy Principals 
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Ironbark Ridge Public School 
Parent Planner Term 3 2018 

 
 

** Note: All dates on this planner are subject to change at the discretion of the school. Updated 4.9.18 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

10 
Sept 

 24 
China Trip 

25 
China Trip 

26 
China Trip 
 

  Whole School  
  Assembly 

27 
China Trip 

  
Debating Team 1 v    
Team 2 

28 
China Trip 
 
NO PSSA 
 
Last day of term  

29/30 
China Trip 
(returns 
Wed 3rd 
Oct) 

 
 
 
Semester 2 Performance Groups  
This term, we have many opportunities for our various performance groups to show off their talents 
and skills. We hope the table below helps clarify the details of their upcoming performances: 
 

 
  

What When Where Who Contact staff 
member 

MADD Concert  

Tuesday 25th 
September – 

daytime rehearsal 
and evening 

concert 

Rouse Hill High 
School 

*Pending 
acceptance* 

Band 
Year 5 Dance 
Year 6 Dance 

Mrs De Jager 

Ridges Festival 
of the Arts 

Thursday 18th 
October – all day 

rehearsal and 
evening concert 

Hillsong, 
Norwest. 

*Pending 
auditions* 

K-2 
performance 

groups 

Mrs Ingrey 
and Mrs Pho 



Ironbark Ridge Public School 
Parent Planner Term 4 2018 

 
** Note: All dates on this planner are subject to change at the discretion of the school. Updated 4.9.18 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

1 
October 

15 
 
Students return for 
Term 4 

16 
 
 

17 
 
School Leaders 
Assembly 

18 
Ridges Festival of 
the Arts 
 
 

19 
Summer PSSA 

20/21 

2 
October 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
 
OC New Inventors 
 
KM & KB Assembly 

25 
Group Photo Day 
 
Debating semi-finals 
 
 

26 
Summer PSSA 
 
World Teacher’s 
Day 

27/28 
 
IRPS Ridgy 
Didge Fete 

3 
Oct/Nov 

 

29 30 
Kindergarten 
Orientation Session 1 

31 
 
 
KP & KS Assembly 

1 2 
Summer PSSA 

3/4 

4 
Nov 

5 6 7 
Kindergarten 
Orientation Session 
2 
Star Award 
Assembly – 5/4W & 
1F 
5.30pm Police 
Presentation on 
Cyber Safety 
7pm P&C Meeting 

8 
 
Debating competition 
finals 

9 
Summer PSSA 

10/11 
 
IRPS Band 
Camp 

5 
Nov 

12 13 14 
 
 
Star Award Assembly 
– 6M & 2A 

15 
Kindergarten 
Orientation Session 
3 

16 
Summer PSSA 

17/18 

6 
Nov 

19 20 
 
SRC Disco 

21 
Last Scripture lesson 
 
 
1D & 4/3B Assembly 
 

22 23 
Summer PSSA 

24/25 

7  
Nov/Dec 

26 
Swim School 
begins 

27 
Swim School 

28 
Swim School 
 
Student Leaders 

Assembly 

29 
Swim School 
 
Awards of Excellence 
Morning Tea 

30 
Swim School 
Summer PSSA 

1/2 

8 
Dec 

 

3 
Swim School 

4 
Swim School 
 
OC 2019 Orientation 
 
Year 6 Farewell 

5 
Swim School 
 
KT & KCB Assembly 
 
 

6 
Swim School 

7 
Swim School 

8/9 

9 
Dec 

 

10 11 
 
Celebration Day 
9.30am – 3-6 
11.30am – K-2 

12 
 
 
No Assembly 

13 14 15/16 

10 
Dec 

 

17 18 19 
 
Year 6 Leaving 
Assembly 
 
Last day for students 

20 
 
Staff Development  
Day 

21 
 
Staff Development 
Day 

22/23 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WEEK 9 

 
 

KG     Maryam, Ashvan, Ryan 
KP     Ansh, Liam, Zoe 
KS     Zara, Burak, Selin 
KW     Miya, Nevan, Harriet 
1I     Amelie, Darren, Ernest, Aska 
1R     Vinuk, Aarush, Ayden 
1S     Zoe, Aarav, Alexis 
2A     Samar, Amber, Koby, Keerat 
2M     Hamish, Damanpreet, Sienna 
3BFG     T’miah, Dhyey, Nika, Preston 

 3HM     Douglas, Aiden, Lola 
4S     Perry, Annabelle, Ella, Jashanbir 
4T     Giselle, Raguram, Harsaneep, Shriraam 
5B     Ekam W, Athul, Hannah S, Sophia, Liam, Angelina 
5S     Ethan, Anmol, Liam 
5W     Chais, Rachit, Rachel, Oliver 
Chinese    4 Sherlock 
Art     Adam, Adit, William, Ebony, Tiana, Amber. Sophia 

 Principal    K Paddington 
 
 
 

  



KINDERGARTEN 

  



STAGE 1 SNIPPETS 
 
The term is flying by and Stage One have been incredibly busy!  
Thank you to everyone that came along to show their support for our Grandparents Day and Book 
Character Parade in Week 8. It is always lovely to see all the generations of our families come 
together at school to view the wonderful learning that happens in our classrooms and be part of 
such a special day. We enjoyed seeing the wonderful book character costumes of our students and 
of all our teachers!  
 

 
 

Year 1 and Year 2 dance groups attended the Orange Blossom Festival last Sunday and 
represented Ironbark Ridge beautifully. It was a delight to watch our amazing little stars proudly 
perform their dances that they have been working hard over the past 6months. We would like to 
thank all our parents that supported this opportunity and found the time in your busy weekends to 
support and cheer on our Ironbark Ridge dance groups.   
 

 
 

As we near the end of another term, it will be time to think about re stocking your child’s pencil case 
in the holidays in preparation for our last term for 2018. Topping up your child’s pencil case with 
glue sticks and other stationary essentials will give your child the tools they need to complete the 
tasks allocated each day.  
Stage One Teachers  
  



STAGE 2 SNIPPETS 
 

Another fantastic term for learning has almost come to an end. Stage 2 students have crammed in 
so much in the last 9 weeks! They have challenged themselves in maths problem-solving groups, 
created dramatic, musical and dancing masterpieces in CAPA 
rotations and tested their physical strength and endurance in 
fitness groups. The children have all enjoyed these Monday 
lessons and we will continue them in term 4.  

All children are required to wear full sports uniform on 
Mondays and Fridays again next term. 

 

During the school break, we ask that you stock up on all your 
child’s school supplies. Please check that your child has the 
necessary stationery items, especially lead pencils, scissors and 
glue. Please also take this time to label all school uniform items as 
well as drink bottles and lunch containers.  

 

The Stage 2 end of year picnic day has been set for Monday, 
December 17. We will be taking the children to Reading Cinemas at 
Rouse Hill to watch a new release movie and enjoy a sausage 
sizzle lunch at school afterwards. More details will be available next 
term and payment will be included with term 4 invoices.  

 

This Saturday is a very special day for Miss Bartholomew (3BFG) as she gets 
married. We wish her and her husband a wonderful day and a lifetime of 
happiness. We look forward to meeting the new Mrs Knights in term 4. 

 

The Stage 2 team would like to thank you for your support during term 3 and 
wish you a relaxing spring break.  

   



STAGE 3 SNIPPETS 
 
It’s been a very busy couple of weeks as we head into the final week of Term 3. Year 6 have been planning, 
organising and preparing for their Funday fundraiser on Thursday. What a huge success! All Ironbark 
students had a great day participating in a variety of activities including sports, games, photo booth, popcorn 
at the movies, as well as indulging in some wonderful food and drinks. A huge thank you to all the 
parents/caregivers who have made contributions towards making this day such a success. 
 
Stage 3 teachers and students are being introduced to several different robotic activities with the recent arrival 
of STEMshare kits. Everyone will be engaging in programming and coding the Ozobits and Micro-bits to 
carry out various commands. We look forward to using the Stemshare kits more in Term 4. 
 
Summer PSSA commenced last Friday. We have students participating in Softball, TBall, OzTag, AFL and 
cricket. Please make sure your child/ren knows when training takes place as it varies from sport to sport. If 
they are unsure, students need to discuss training with their coaches. 
 
Last week saw students and teachers dress up as a literary character for Book Parade. The students went to 
amazing lengths to dress as their favourite book character with costumes that were out of this world! All 
Stage 3 teachers dressed up in our Harry Potter theme. It was also great to see so many grandparents come 
along to the classrooms, with some reading to the entire class.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enjoy your holidays. We look forward to an exciting, yet busy Term 4. 
Stage 3 Teachers 
 
 
 

  



CHINESE NEWS 
 
 

 

Chinese News! 

Nǐmen hǎo!  你们 好! 

We are off to China this Friday!  The time has come around so quickly. The 
students are very excited and maybe a little nervous but we are looking 
forward to an amazing adventure! They’ll tell you all about it when they get 
back but if you would like to see what we are up to while we are away, we are 
hoping to upload pictures to our school website.  
 
 

SBS National Languages 
Competition   
SBS has launched the SBS National 
Languages Competition 2018 to encourage 
and celebrate a love of learning languages in 
Australia. For the first time, the competition 
is open to Australians of all ages who are learning a language, including those 
learning English. To enter students need to present a photo, drawing or collage 
with a caption that explains how learning a language can open doors for them 
in the future. It could be connected to Chinese or a family language and could 
show things like job opportunities, travel, connections with other cultures or 
family history.  
 
Students will compete in Group A (4-7years) or Group B (8-12years). The 
competition doesn’t open till after the holidays but in the meantime students 
can start preparing their submission. If they would like more information you 
can go to https://www.sbs.com.au/radio/national-languages-competition-
2018  
 
Mrs Linda Przyrembel 
Chinese Teacher K-6  

 
 
  



PSSA SPORT – TERM 3 
 

STUDENTS PARTICIPATING IN PSSA TEAMS ARE REQUIRED TO BE AT SCHOOL ON 
FRIDAY MORNINGS IN TERM 3 AT 8.45AM, FOR A 8.50AM SHARP DEPARTURE. IF 

STUDENTS DO NOT ARRIVE ON TIME THE BUS WILL NOT WAIT AND YOUR CHILD WILL 
NOT PARTICIPATE IN PSSA ON THAT FRIDAY. 

 
 
 
 
WEEK 10   28th September      
    NO PSSA 
 
  



 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 
 
How to Enter the canteen competition 
 

1. Choose an option from the canteen that contains fresh fruit or vegetables and receive a sticker for your 
entry form. 

2. Collect 2 stickers for your entry form and receive a trading card (7 to collect). 
3. Submit your completed entry form to the canteen before Friday 21st September for a chance to win. 

 
 
Doris Cull 
Canteen Manager 
 
 're  
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North Kellyville 
Public School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Information Session and Consultation 
 

TUESDAY 25 SEPTEMBER 2018 | IRONBARK RIDGE PUBLIC SCHOOL | 7:00PM 
 
Future North Kellyville Public School parents/carers and community members are invited to an information and 
consultation session at Ironbark Ridge Public School on Tuesday 25 September 2018 from 7:00pm. To RSVP, access 
the QR code or visit the URL: https://tinyurl.com/NorthKellyville 

 
MEET KNPS PRINCIPAL TOM MOTH AND DIRECTOR EDUCATIONAL LEADERSHIP OF 
THE PONDS NETWORK EMMA KRIKETOS. HEAR ABOUT AND PARTICIPATE IN 
DECISIONS ABOUT SCHOOL NAME, COLOURS, UNIFORM, LOGO AND MOTTO. 
INFORMATION PROVIDED ABOUT ENROLMENT, ORIENTATION TOURS AND MORE.    
 
CONTACT US: School email pending - TBA 
 
  

https://tinyurl.com/NorthKellyville
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